ALAMEDA COUNTY
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS'

UNINCORPORATED SERVICES COMMITTEE

Thursday, December 5, 2013
6:00 p.m.

Supervisor Nate Miley, Chair 



Location: San Lorenzo Village Homes Association Supervisor Wilma Chan, excused  



     377 Paseo Grande







 San Lorenzo, CA 94580     
                  ________________________________________________________________________________________________

Summary Minutes
Supervisor Miley called the meeting to order.
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
I. Update on the Eden Area Livability Initiative and Community Charrette 
Eileen Ng, Chief Assistant, District 4, reported on the Community Charrette held on November 16, 2014.  There was good turn out and many young people from San Lorenzo High School participated and voted on 

upcoming projects they would like to prioritize for their community.
Some constituents were concerned that the voting community was not a part of the unincorporated area (live/work/attend school) and perhaps identification should be required during the next round of voting.

Supervisor Miley stated that he and staff met concerning the issue of the voting and asking for identification and it was determined that the voting will be continued based on the “honor system”.

II. Alameda County Community Climate Action (CCAP) Initial Study/Negative Declaration pursuant to CEQA, and adoption of CCAP as General Plan Element 
Bruce Jensen, Community Development Agency, reported on the Community Climate Action Plan (CCAP) Initial Study/Negative Declaration. 
The Alameda County Board of Supervisors provisionally adopted the Community Climate Action Plan in June 2011. The CCAP outlines a course of action to reduce community-wide greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions generated within the unincorpo​rated areas of Alameda County. 

This item has been heard by the Planning Commission and will also be taken to the Transportation and Planning Committee for review, before requesting to move to the full Board of Supervisors.

III. Update on supportive/transitional housing potential policies and land use ordinance and the status of the Valley Springs Manor
Supervisor Miley reported that he convened a Supportive Housing Working Group, consisting of various agencies and departments to explore a cross-agency approach to identify board and care facilities that may be problematic in the unincorporated areas.

Staff comprised a list of the community care licensed facilities in the unincorporated area and will also begin gathering information for unlicensed facilities.  Staff is looking at models for Service Enriched Housing, to provide some oversight to unlicensed facilities.

The Valley Springs Manor facility was closed down.   

IV. Status Update on the Hesperian Boulevard Improvement Project
James Chu, Public Works Agency, presented a PowerPoint presentation on the Hesperian Boulevard Improvement Project.  The preliminary design for the project has been completed and plan approval is expected by the end of 2014.  
Constituents requested that the County take steps to ensure that businesses will not be impacted by this project.
V. Presentation on proposed E-cigarette ordinance 
Farand Khan, County Counsel, presented a draft ordinance to regulate electronic smoking devices (e-cigarettes) in the unincorporated area of Alameda County.
The ordinance proposes to restrict the use of e-cigarettes to tobacco products in addition to zoning restrictions on where e-cigarettes can be purchased. 
       ADJOURNMENT



 The meeting was adjourned to January 22, 2014.
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